
 

BROOKLYN COMMUNITY BOARD 6 

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

APRIL 29, 2010 

 

  

ATTENDANCE: 

J.ARMER   W.BLUM   S. BURZIO  

D.GIULIANO   H. LINK   A.MCKNIGHT  

T. MISKEL   R. OBERLENDER  G. REILLY 

M.VERRET  

 

EXCUSED: 

D. ABRAHAM  M. RECA-HEYER  R. SLOANE 

 

ABSENT: 

J. IGNERI   M. MURPHY   J. THOMPSON   

 

GUESTS: 

H. REICHBACH - REP. FOR HON. S. LEVIN, CITY COUNCIL MEMBER 

M. CURTIN – REP. FOR HON. BRAD LANDER, CITY COUNCIL MEMBER 

T. ISHEE – DEPT. OF TRANSPORTION 

R. RUSSO – DEPT. OF TRANSPORTATION 

K. BRAY – DEPT. OF TRANSPORTATION 

J. BENSON – DEPT. OF TRANSPORTATION 

R. WADE – DEPT. OF TRANSPORTATION 

H. WOLF – DEPT. OF TRANSPORTATION 

M. GEORGE – BROOKLYN COMMUNITY BOARD 8 

P. BLAKE 

 

***MINUTES*** 

 

This is a joint meeting being held by the Transportation Committees of Brooklyn 

Community Boards 6 and 8. 

 

The co-chair, Thomas Miskel of Community Board 6 called the meeting to order at 

6:38pm. 

 

Presentation and discussion with representatives for the Department of 

Transportation on new planned improvements for the Grand Army Plaza area. 

 

A presentation was made by Ryan Russo of the Department of Transportation. 

 

Consideration of a request to co-name the intersection of Henry and Union Streets 

as “Antonino ‘Nino’ Cataldo’s Corner”. 
 

No one was in attendance to speak on behalf of the co-naming and the item was 

postponed to a future committee meeting. 

 

Update by representatives for the Department of Transportation on the Prospect 

Park West bicycle lane installation plans. 

 



Josh Benson of the Department of Transportation presented an update on the proposed 

Prospect Park Bicycle lane.  See Power Point presentation for details. 

 

At 8:34pm, Bill Blum made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Hildegaard Link.  The 

motion passed unanimously. 


